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(U//FOUO) Joint Situational Awareness Bulletin 6/6/2013: Suspicious Letters Being Sent to Schools  
    Prepared by the Boston Regional Intelligence Center, the Commonwealth Fusion Center and the Federal Bureau of Investigation. 

 
 

(U//FOUO) The Boston Police Department reported to the FBI that several schools in the City of Boston received 

letters with concerning language.  Upon FBI review, the letters bear similarities in language to letters sent from a serial 

white powder mailer from the Dallas, Texas area.  In March of 2012, several schools in Massachusetts received letters 

linked to the serial white powder mailer from Dallas, TX.  That investigation involves the receipt of several hundred letters 

which also contained a threat and a powder. 

 

(U//FOUO) The current letters contain references to WMD attacks, but not an express threat.  Thus far, the current 

letters have not contained any substances.  These letters received in Boston are the first in the nation matching this 

description but are potentially linked to the FBI Dallas investigation.  

 

(U//FOUO) Below is a photograph of the envelope from one of the letters. The letter was postmarked June 3, 2013 at the 

North Texas TX P&DC, and bears an adhesive, pre-printed address label. No return address is listed. 

  

 

 
 
 

(U/FOUO) If your jurisdiction receives a letter of this type, please isolate the letter and immediately notify the Boston FBI 

Joint Terrorism Task Force at 617-742-5533. 


